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November 4, 2011

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
20 South Fruit Street Suite 10
Concord, New Hampshire 03301

Re: Docket No. DE 11-215, 2012 Energy Service Rate, DE 11-216 Alternative Default
Energy Service Rate and DE 11-217, 2012 Stranded Cost Recovery Charge
Public Service Company of New Hampshire
Staff Recommendation

Dear Ms. Howland:

Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire (“PSNH” or “the Company”)hereby
responds to the Staffs recommendation filed with the Commission on November 4, 2011.
PSNH agrees with much of what is stated in the Staffs letter. The overall investigation of the
scrubber costs may be lengthy or complicated. PSNH has not insisted that these issues must be
resolved before a default service rate is established. Some of these issues could be better
addressed in the context of a prudence investigation which can follow this energy service rate
setting proceeding or a continuation of this proceeding. In this proceeding PSNH will present
evidence that the scrubber installation at Merrimack Station is in service, meeting the statutory
requirements of reducing emissions, and is actually providing service to customers. RSA 378:30-
a. PSNH believes it is in the best interest of customers that recovery of the scrubber costs begin
on January 1, 2012.

PSNH was required by state law to construct and operate the a wet flue gas
desulphurization system. RSA 125-0:13. RSA 125-0:16 provided an incentive to PSNH to
complete the installation of the scrubber earlier than the required date of July 1, 2013. Now that
the scrubber is in service, PSNH is entitled to recover the costs through its default service rate.
RSA 125-0:18.

In joint testimony filed by the Company on October14, 2011, PSNH stated that as of
September 28, 2011 “the various Scrubber functions were all successfully operating and the
Project was fulfilling its statutory purpose of reducing mercury, and also significantly reducing
sulfur dioxide emissions.” Joint Testimony of Robert A. Baumann and William H. Smagula, at 6.
The tie in of Merrimack Unit 2 to the scrubber is on going and scheduled to be completed by
mid-November. To further describe the process of completing the scrubber project, PSNH will
file an update report in Docket No. DE 08-103 by November 10, 2011. Although the recent
October snow storm has delayed preparation of responses to the discovery requests, PSNH will
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